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Nick Astwick	

 

20 November 2017 
 
5.30 for 6pm 
Liz Webb and 
PG Peter Garnett 
The Rotary 
Foundation, Global 
Grant, Dental 
Training Project 
Vanuatu 
	
Rotary Foundation 
Month. 
 

 

Attendance	(by	Sunday	
6pm)	to	Steve	Jenkins	
ph	478	8467		
jenkins@kiwilink.co.nz	
Pupuke	Golf	Club,		
231	East	Coast	Rd,	
Mairangi	Bay.	
www.ecbrotary.co.n

	

Keith’s	Korner			
Great Golf Day today 
An interesting guest speaker this week.  I imagine Southern 
Cross affects many club members.  No doubt they face the 
very real problem of an ageing population and advances in 
medical treatment and procedures. 

  
A busy week this week with the golf tournament.  A huge 
thanks to Rod Ferguson, his team and all those who have 
donated prizes and helped in any way with making this a 
success.   

  
Our three East Timorese waifs are due to arrive this 
weekend.  I believe Robyn and I are on breakfast duty!  Again 
any assistance that anybody can give with visiting or 
transporting these families will be much appreciated by those 
co-ordinating the visit.  The end result of these operations is 
very rewarding to see and the whole ROMAC programme 
deserves our strong support.   
President Keith 
 
Notices 
The club is hosting three young children from Timor-Leste 
who are here for operations at Starship in the Romac 
program.  
Our guests are: 
Tanisia Do Rosario Caldeira   F  22/06/2015    mother  Anita 
Do Rosario 
Ana Ximenes Rangel   F  29/01/2013     mother  Yolanda 
Ximenes Da Silva Nunes 
Febriani Exposto Lay  F  14/02/2010   mother  Audencia 
Marcal Exposto 
 
Arrangements have been made to meet them early on Sunday 
morning and transport them from the airport via Carol's house 
to Ronald McDonald House. 
Help is requested for transportation for shopping and hospital 
visits and trips in the weekends. Please let Carol or Kumar 
know if you can help even if it is only for one trip. 
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	 20	November	 27	November	 4	December	 11	December	
	 Liz	Webb	and	

PG	Peter	Garnett	
The	Rotary	Foundation,	
Global	Grant,	Dental	
Training	Project	Vanuatu	

Club	Meeting	
Committee	Meetings	

Indian	Night	
Chand	Indian	Restaurant	
Beach	Road	Rothesay	Bay	
Partners	Night	

Ian	Balme	
Forgotten	World	
Adventures	

Grace	 Sean	Harris	 Gary	Morgan	 	 	
Reception		 Sherida	Penman-Walters	 Beverley	Lea	 	 Michelle	Machin	
Attendance	 Steve	Jenkins	 Steve	Jenkins	 Steve	Jenkins	 Steve	Jenkins	
Cash	Desk	 	 	 	 	
Fellowship	 Warwick	Moulton	 Warwick	Moulton	 	 Paul	Asquith	
	 John	Pearson	 Sue	Yi	 	 Sue	Yi	
	 Ian	Collard	 Ian	Collard	 	 John	Pearson	
Stewards	 Jim	Mayo	 Graham	Rice	 	 Alan	Astrop	
	 Martin	Reiss	 Bruce	Dunlop	 	 Peter	Jollands	
	 Warren	Patterson	 Alistair	New	 	 Jenna	Tuuta	
3	Min.	Talk	 	 	 	 	
Intro.	Speaker	 Sean	Harris	 	 	 Alex	Reed	
Thank	Speaker	 Steve	Jenkins	 	 	 Martin	Reiss	
Parting	Thought	 Jennifer	Neads	 Murray	Thoms	 	 Jim	Mayo	
Julie	 Jenna	Tuuta	 Julie	away	–	SI	Safari	 Julie	away	–	SI	Safari	 Julie	away	–	SI	Safari	
If	you	cannot	carry	out	your	allocated	duty,	it	is	your	responsibility	to	arrange	for	someone	else	to	do	that	duty	
Our	Exchange	Student	Contact	Details:	Julie	:		Jennifer	Neads	and	Raoul	Stuart,	19	Wainoni	Heights,	Greenhithe	Ph	09	413	8445	

See	Membership	list	for	Julie‘s	contacts. 

 
The golf day is now here – we are hoping for a dry day and a successful tournament. 
Christmas puddings -order with Robyn next week $20 each. 
 
Nick Astwick CEO Southern Cross Health Society is a Leadership NZ trustee. He 
previously worked at Kiwi bank and has just returned from a family trip to Europe. 
Nick said Southern Cross is owned by its customers and showed us a video of how it 

works. They pay out 90c for 
every dollar received and have 
had an increase of 32,000 
customers this year reversing an 
industry wide decline in 
numbers. He said the profit is $6 
million but that needs to be $30 
million. He said there had been 
significant growth in orthopaedic 
and cataract operations. 
Southern Cross is working 
towards health assurance with a 
healthier society making smart 
choices. Long-term there is a 
need to slow growth in 

expenditure. They try to provide quality at the best price. Southern Cross wants better 
health outcomes for all. 
	


